From: <u>Maureen McGee</u>

To: <u>\*CI-StPaul Contact-Council</u>

Subject: Hillcrest

**Date:** Wednesday, May 25, 2022 7:37:57 AM

Importance: High

I was out of town so could not respond to the Master Plan until today. I have sent many emails and attended zoom calls and in-person meetings from the start of this plan. The people of St. Paul deserve better than what is being proposed. You are not listening to the concerned neighbors and people in the community. This plan benefits the SPPA and that is it. To level and replace the beauty of that site is wrong. Building a community for all to enjoy should be the focus. Again, simply stated St. Paul deserves better. I have lived in this neighborhood for 35 years. I am invested and love St. Paul. Let's keep the integrity of the neighborhood and create space for everyone to enjoy while keeping it a beautiful piece of land. We can do better – let's go back to the drawing board and do it right. Start listening to the people that have invested in their homes and neighborhood for many years and want the best for the Hillcrest site.

Maureen McGee 2110 E. Arlington Avenue 651-592-9497